
 

 
Mandela University student transport boost from 

Bestmed Medical Scheme donation 
 

Nelson Mandela University received a 22-seater bus as a donation from 
Bestmed Medical Scheme on Friday, 10 March 2023. 
  
The bus will be used to provide students with much-needed transport to 
clinics and hospitals in the province, where they do their training. 
  
According to the Executive Dean of the Faculty of Health Sciences, 
Professor Zukiswa Zingela, the Faculty consists of 11 departments, where 
students are required to get practical training at hospitals and clinics. 
  
“The Faculty continuously strives to produce fit-for-purpose graduates 
who are in service to society. This is by ensuring that students get 
practical training at clinics and hospitals throughout the Eastern Cape,” 
said Prof Zingela. 
  
She said that to ensure that the Faculty meets this obligation, ‘all our 
departments are continuously incorporating a work-integrated learning 
component/approach in their curriculum, mostly at external training sites 
off-campus’. 
  
Prof Zingela added that having 11 departments with 3500 students means 
challenges with transporting students to external training sites. 
  
“The clinics and hospitals are in the Metro, but also throughout the 
Eastern Cape.” 
  
Due to the increasing financial pressure of student transport 
requirements, as well as relying on external service providers, the Faculty 
approached the institutional Strategic Resource Mobilisation and 
Advancement (SRMA) office for assistance in finding a sponsor/donor for 
a 22-seater student transport vehicle. 
  
Acting Deputy Vice-Chancellor of Learning and Teaching, Dr Muki Moeng, 
said: “We are very grateful that the SRMA office has managed to find a 
generous sponsor in Bestmed Medical Scheme that has not only provided 
funding for the vehicle procurement, but shares the Faculty of Health 
Sciences’ vision and goals when it comes to improving the lives of 
communities.” 
  
She added: “We thank Bestmed for their contribution that enables us to 
bring students onto the community, clinical and hospital platform, which 
will help to ensure our students are learning with a ‘hands-on approach’ 



 

and will also assist with improving the lives of so many within the 
community.” 
  
She explained that the University provides access to healthcare by going 
to communities, and the bus will help realise that goal. 
  
“Bestmed has, for many years, maintained a positive and mutually 
beneficial relationship with Nelson Mandela University. As a medical 
scheme that continues to grow, we value our partnership with the 
University and the opportunity to make a difference in the lives of 
students as well as the communities in the Eastern Cape,” said Madelein 
Barkhuizen, Executive Manager of Sales and Marketing at Bestmed. 
  
Barkhuizen continued, “We believe that our commitment to the 
development of our youth enables them to push their limits and achieve 
their dreams. Bestmed’s sponsorship of the student bus will strengthen 
Nelson Mandela University’s efforts to help students achieve academic 
success. This should, in turn, help to provide continued access to quality 
healthcare within the relevant communities.” 
   
“We are excited and look forward to a continued strong relationship with 
the University,” said Barkhuizen. 
 
Watch Video 
  

  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PYaLy2gF6vM

